

## FADS COMMITTEE MEETING

19th December 2018 at Cindy's House Glasgow.

In the Chair: Cindy Gray

Helen Watson, Ellen Ross, Jackie Smith, Sarah Walker, Jonny North Jane Stevenson.

Cindy welcomed the committee.

### 1. Minute of meeting were accepted with apologies to Jane who did attend the November meeting !

### 2. Matters arising:

The Green Room curtains had been okay but are still controversial.

Green Room issues need to be addressed in the New Year. Lorna has asked for a light to be put in the paint store. This is an ongoing request.

"Journey's End " Gift picture now on wall in the small Hall. Jim Thomson to be offered tickets to Spring Productions.

Seat cushions had been a great success. Helen will try to buy 20 more for FADS.

Smoke machine has now been purchased and was used successfully during the Panto.

More Mics have been purchased but we need to check with Ian Kidd to advise on replacing packs Ellen will see to this.

### 3. Treasurer report:

Ellen was delighted to report that Journey's end made a profit of £3,788.

The Pantomime made a profit of £6.338

Committee agreed Ellen would give a gift of £50 to Allan & his wife for all their JE help.

### 4. Productions:

*3.1. Pantomime Successful but Performance charter needs discussion.*

*Next committee meeting will have more time for this item.*

*Front of house report from Jane :Everything went very smoothly.*

*Her update on online Ticket sales was excellent.*

#### *4.1.Future Productions*

Cindy gave a Report from Ian Turner's casting meeting. SCDA entry 'Mrs G' Has cast of two Denver Chalmers and Sarah taking the two roles. Rehearsals being arranged by Ian with Ellen as Prompt.

We are not entering a FADHOC play.

Hall is Booked for SCDA competition first round 8th-9th March. Helen will book accommodation for the Adjudicator Paul Fowler.

Cindy and Lorna are reading a potential play for the club to do in the Spring. They will cast this in January.

Ian Turner has asked for the Spring Production dates to be slightly changed to Wednesday 20th, Thursday 21st and Friday 22nd March.

Helen will change the hall booking accordingly.

**5. General news/planning:**

**Children's behaviour a slight issue needing addressed.**

*Child Protection update Cindy will speak to Mhairi about this.*

*Helen had sent paperwork received from Tony (SCDA) on this item to Cindy.*

*This will be addressed at the next meeting.*

*Back wall replacement to be kept on Agenda to be chased up in the Spring.*

*Helen will contact Martin soon to get a date to organise a lighting team to take lights down for cleaning and testing.*

**6. Growing capacity – future plans for club:**

Grants are possibly available from Community Council. Maybe appoint someone to do this at next meeting. Possible item is Stage Curtain Cleaning.

Helen to check if there is a deadline date for back wall renewal.

**7. Communications:**

*Sarah keeping website very up to date. Still need to encourage mere folk to use it.*

**7. Social committee:**

Jackie reported that the social committee are arranging a Burns Night on 19th January.

Helen will send a mail chimp message to save the date. Also mention Play readings on Wed 16th January.

**8. AOCB:**

Sarah and Ellen attended the district meeting on 14th November. Will report further at next meeting.

**9. DONM:**

Early January TBC